




Elk High School. Each student will 
receive $600 to help with tuition and 
other expenses. 

Service awards were presented to the 
following employees: DAVE KELLY, 30 
years; OSCAR MATTOCKS, 40 years; and 
CRAIG LAMPSON, 40 years.

Co-op Business 
In his annual report, Zadorozny 
encouraged members to review the 
financial and operations reports provided 
in the annual meeting program. He 
explained the loss in kilowatt hours from 

the last couple of years, which then 
resulted in a loss of revenue and led to 
the rate increase in the customer charge. 
He offered to visit with any member 
regarding cooperative issues. 

Door Prizes
Numerous door prizes were given away 
during the meeting. Special thanks to Kriz-
Davis, Baldwin Poles, KEPCo and KSI Engi-
neering for donating several of the prizes. 
EDWARD MOODY won the grand prize of 
an electric grill and CAROL BROOKSHIRE 
won a 32-inch flat-screen TV.

Thank you for attending this year’s 
annual meeting and taking part in the 
business of your cooperative. 

Above left: A record crowd of 383 registered members, plus families and guests, attends this 
year’s meeting.
Above right: Cedar Vale Lions Club serves approximately 525 meals. 

2018 Caney Valley Electric Annual Meeting Highlights

Dwane Kessinger, Grenola, receives recogni-
tion for 15 years of service as a board trustee 
for District II.

Congratulations to Youth Leadership Camp Winners and Scholarship Recipients
Scholarships
Congratulations 
to this year’s 
scholarship winners: 
JACKIE KELLEY, 
Cedar Vale High 
School; MICHAEL 
VAUGHT, Central of 
Burden; MARISSA 
BRATCHER, Dexter 
High School; MEGAN BROWN, JADEN ROGGOW, and ALLISON STEWARD, all of Sedan High School, and KINSEY WISEMAN, West Elk High 
School. Caney Valley Electric Cooperative offers scholarships for high school seniors going on to college or a vocational-technical school.

Visit www.caneyvalley.com and click on “Youth Programs” under the “Programs and Services” tab for more information on trip and scholarship opportunities.

Michael Vaught Kinsey WisemanMegan Brown Jaden Roggow Allison Steward
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Statement of  
Nondiscrimination
This institution is an equal op-
portunity provider and employer. 
If you wish to file a Civil Rights 
program complaint of discrimina-
tion, complete the USDA Pro-
gram Discrimination Complaint 
Form found online at www.ascr.
usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.
html or at any USDA office, or 
call 866-632-9992 to request the 
form. You may also write a letter 
containing all of the informa-
tion requested in the form. 
Send your completed complaint 
form or letter to us by mail at 
U.S. Department of Agriculture, 
Director, Office of Adjudication, 
1400 Independence Avenue, S.W., 
Washington, D.C. 20250-9410, 
by fax 202-690-7442 or email at 
program.intake@usda.gov.

Outages for March 2018
Occasionally, a part or parts of the delivery system fail and an outage occurs. Listed below are the 
larger outages that occurred in March 2018.

Date Area Members 
Affected Duration Cause

3/3 North of Grand Summit 25 2 hr 45 min Broken jumper on transformer

3/14 Along Hwy 99 North of Sedan 60 1 hr 20 min Burned phase down

Caney Valley’s Operating Statistics

For Month Ending Feb. 2018 Feb. 2017

Meters Billed 5,385 5,390

kWh Purchased 5,410,194 4,704,558

Cost per kWh $ 0.07839 $ 0.07875

kWh Sold 5,765,346 5,461,606

Total Revenue $  791,129 $  765,639 

Purchased Power $  424,433 $  370,700 

Operating Expenses $  200,557 $  191,837 

Depreciation Expenses $  65,896 $  64,671 

Interest Expenses $  44,768 $  41,643 

Other Expenses $  300 $  325 

Operating Margins $  55,175 $  96,463 

Non-Operating Margins $  3,004 $  1,718 

Total Margins $  58,179 $  98,181 

Margins Year-to-Date $  67 $  164,781 

Understanding Cooperative Debt
Why Does the Co-op Borrow and Incur Debt?
Like all electric co-ops, Caney Valley 
Electric borrows money to fund system 
improvements and capital items, the 
large expenses that we don’t have cash 
on hand to pay for. Financing shares 
the expenses with both current and 
future members who will benefit from 
the investment. It would be unfair for 
current members to pay high electric 
rates to fund all capital improvements 
to avoid debt.

It’s important to understand 
how financing works for electric 
cooperatives. We work with an 
engineer to create a four-year work 
plan to maintain, repair and upgrade 
our infrastructure. Our current four year 
work plan is $4,775,980. Caney Valley 
must first buy the materials and do the 
work. When a project is completed, the 
work must be inspected and approved 
by an engineer. Then the co-op applies 

to a lender for loan funds to cover 
the expenditures. We must pay for 
expenditures out of available cash, then 
receive reimbursement after the work is 
complete.

If we paid for all system 
improvements and investments to 
avoid incurring debt, the current work 
plan would cost current members 
$900 per meter. That is a lot of extra 
money to ask members to pay. Future 
members would benefit from the 
investment without sharing in the cost. 

While most people believe it is always 
preferable to avoid debt if possible, 
that concept is not always true given 
the nature of operating a public utility. 
Oftentimes, borrowing money for long-
term (30 years or more) investments is 
preferable to recovering all of the costs 
of the investment from the members 
through rates.

Installing Double-Throw Switches
Caney Valley Electric will no longer 
purchase and install double-throw switches 
for members installing generators. The 
member will need to purchase the switches 
elsewhere and contact local electricians to 
install them.

Caney Valley Electric personnel will still 
need to be notified of an installation and 
allow an electrician to access the meter. 
We will also need to verify the installation 

to avoid any potential backfeed during 
an outage to keep our linemen as safe as 
possible.

Please contact our office immediately if 
you plan to install a generator and double-
throw switch, and set up an appointment to 
have Caney Valley Electric personnel meet 
you on site. if you have any questions, feel 
free to contact our office at 620-758-2262. 
Thank you.
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